
West Plains Beekeepers Meeting Minutes 

Oct 5, 2012  6:30-8pm at the  Pizza Factory, Medical Lake, WA   
  
Attendees: Rob Henry, David Sheppard, Jack and Ellen Miller, Fred and Gail Pollard, Tom 
Wilkinson, Lyn Russell, Jim and Jenine Miller, Don Penning, Susan Beeman, Kathy Miller, Richard 
and Suzan Turner, Michael Lavoie, Don and Cathy Richter, Kitty Woods, Shawn Darci Cole, 
Coleman Knox, Clinton Yarnell, Bret and Janet Talbott, Kevin Oldenburg, Loren Miller 

  
Rob Henry opened the meeting at 6:30. 

  
We need a time at Eastern Washington Univ. to show Nicotine Bees.  Look at mid January 
2013.  Don Richter will report availability to Rob Henry and the Education Cmtee.  Tentative 
date and time: 2pm on the 2nd Saturday in Jan. 
  
Rob thanked Ellen and Sherry for work on membership list and website. 

  
New Business 

  

      Ellen Miller:  Winter feed education should create a panel or what? Include weather 
protection for the Nov mtg. 

      Website: Someone suggested links to vendors – we can discuss next month.  Getting 
activity on site. 

      Discussion about linking users to vendors. 

      Marty suggests reviewing 301 © parameters for Nov discussion. 

      Treasurers report:  $989.95 in checking.  $51.00 in savings 

      Marty is now a Journeyman Wa State beekeeper. 

  
Committees 

      Education – Ellen Miller--  Website input from members.  Jim Miller reports there were 2 
complaints lodged with him that there were a lack of responses. 

  
Meeting adjoined at 8:15pm. 

 


